
Newsletter   Friday 12th March 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 
Dear Parent and Carer,  

What a wonderful fun filled week we have had! An air of positivity radiates from the children and is quite contagious! The children have 
been engaged in many practical, investigative activities this week and it was wonderful to hear them eagerly chatting to one another 
about their learning. Here are few photos of the children enjoying teaching and learning.  

Parent support videos  
 
Many parents have asked us  how they can support their child’s learning and have enjoyed working alongside their child  during the lockdown. 
To support parents, staff have created support videos of how to support your child at home. The below videos can be found on your child’s 
Microsoft Team Account under the heading ‘Parent Sessions’.  
Released this week are:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Science Hub  
 
We are proud to announce that our sister school St Peter’s Elwick Church of England Primary School has been selected as the Lead School for 
the Ogden Trust Science Partnership in Hartlepool. Working alongside Hart and with several other schools in the town – both secondary and 
primary- the partnership aims to develop the teaching and learning of Science, particularly Physics, through sharing best practice and      
supporting transition of pupils from primary to secondary and beyond. The children have really enjoyed taking part in a range of science  
experiments and practical activities this week to apply their knowledge and develop their curiosity and there’s more to come with Mars Day 
next week for years 5 and 6.   
 
 
Homework 
From Summer Term, your child’s homework will be set on MST rather than Socrative. Please speak to you child’s class teacher if you have any 
queries regarding accessing this. 
  
It is great to see so many parents have signed up for the virtual Parent Consultation on March 23rd and March 24th. If you haven’t had chance to 
do so yet, the deadline for booking appointment slots is March 22nd.   
 
Attached to this email, you will find an overview of the Local Governing Body of Hart Primary School. The purpose of Local Governing Body is to 
lead the school and promote high standards of educational achievement at our schools. I hope you find this summary useful. For further      
information on the Local Governing Body, please see the school website.  
 
Mrs Hill 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Award Winners  

 

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 
 EYFS: Emily Purdy/Ava Fewster 

Y1/2 Theo Beha/Aadhyasri Kandregula 
Y3/4 Zack Wilson/Shay Vickers 

Y5/6 Benjamin Smith/Leon Dodds 

 
Citizenship 

EYFS:Alexander Bramley/Amelia Allen 
Y1/2 Alice Brash/Noah Graham 

Y3/4 Joseph Langstaff/Dylan Clarke 
Y5/6 Isaac Bage/Phoebe Cooper 

 
Golden Quill  

EYFS: Zach Aldeek/Elliot Hornsey 
Y1/2 Henry Gravett/Tommy Lee Oliver 

Y3/4 Monty Deer/Saoirse Good 
Y5/6 Chloe Parker/Isaac Bage 

 

Maths Award 
EYFS Esme Jamieson/Grace Allison 

Y1/2 Jack Warrington/Skye Whittaker 
Y3/4 Charles Bird/Mitchell Macsween 

Y5/6 Elynn Henderson/Holly Cooper 

 

 

PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES FROM 8th 
MARCH 
 
EYFS:  
08:55-9:05 for learning to commence at 
09:05 
Pickup : 15:05              
 
YEAR 1/2 
08:55–09:05 for learning to commence at 
09:05 
Pickup : 15:15 
 
YEAR 3/4 
08:50-08:55 for learning to commence at 
08:55 
Pickup:14:55 
 
YEAR 5/6 
08:45-08:50 for learning to commence at 
08:50 
Pickup 14:50 
 
PLEASE NOTE IF YOU ARE LATE PICKING 
YOUR CHILD UP YOU MAY BE CHARGED 
FOR THE PICK UP SUPPORT SERVICE 

 Name of support video  Classes   

Phase 2 Phonics Parent Session  EYFS and KS1  

Love of reading  All classes   

Multiplication  KS2  

Division   KS2  

Operations with fractions  Upper Key Stage 2  


